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1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250
Alameda, CA 94502-6577

- 2408322852081 1LE6
_. 9326B1LE648193249

zg

lb.m

g Ul

i b

1

\4.3\'

———— PITNEY BOWES

$ 000.46°

182449 MAR 17 2017
1) FROMZIP CODE 94502

i

Mr. Joe Aldridge
Valero Energy Corporation
685 W. 3rd Street
Hanford, CA 93230
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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
LOCAL OVERSIGHT PROGRAM (LOP)

ALAMEDA COUNTY For Hazardous Materials Releases
1131 HARBOR BAY PARKWAY, SUITE 250

HEALTH CARE SERVICES ARKWAY. SUITE 250
AGENCY (510) 567-6700

REBECCA GEBHART, Interim Director FAX (510) 337-9335

March 16, 2017

Mr. Kyle Waldron

Tesoro Petroleum Companies, Inc.

3450 S. 344t Way, Ste. 100

Auburn, WA 98001-5931

(Sent via E-mail to: kyle.a. waldron@tsocorp.com)

Mr. Chuck Miller Mr. Joe Aldridge

Moller Investment Group Valero Energy Corporation
6951 Collins Drive, Suite E-11 685 W. 31 Street
Moorpark, CA 93021 Hanford, CA 93230

(Sent via E-mail to: chuck. miller@danskinvestments.com)

Subject: February 1, 2017 Meeting Summary and Requested Deliverables - Fuel Leak Case No.
RO0000434 and GeoTracker Global ID T0600101410, Beacon #3604, 1619 First Street, Livermore, CA
94550

Dear Mr. Waldron, Mr. Miller, and Mr. Aldridge:

Alameda County Department of Environmental Health (ACDEH) met with Kyle Waldron (Tesoro Petroleum
Companies, Inc. - Tesoro), Mike Purchase, Scott Stromberg, Emily Chow (Arctos Environmental - Artos);
Dilan Roe and Kit Soo (Alameda County Department of Environmental Health, ACDEH) on February 1,
2017. The purpose of the meeting was for Arctos to present details of their DRAFT Remedial Action Plan
(Draft RAP) which was prepared on behalf of Tesoro, and to discuss ACDEH'’s comments to the RAP.

ACDEH has also reviewed the RAP, and the First and Second Quarters Status Report (1Q &2Q 2016
Reports), dated August 19, 2016, prepared by Arctos on behalf of Tesoro. The Draft RAP summarizes
historical and current site conditions, identifies potential data gaps, establishes remedial goals, and
evaluates the path forward for the site. The 1Q &2Q Reports summarize groundwater monitoring activities
in March and May 2016 completed during the first and second quarters in 2016 at the site.

Based on our review of the above-mentioned reports and our discussions during the February 1, 2017
meeting, ACDEH request that you address the technical comments listed below.

TECHNICAL COMMENTS

e Data Gap Investigation - Additional Investigation to Delineate the Downgradient Extent of the
Dissolved-Phase Plume
o As referenced in the Draft RAP, please move forward with the preparation of a work plan
for this data gap investigation. Please include an assessment of your current monitoring
well network in reference to the proposed field work and boring locations, as discussed
during the February 1, 2017 meeting.

o Assessment of light non-aqueous phase liquid (LNAPL) in terms of mobility, fate and transport



